The Governor of the Fergana region, Khayrullo Bozorov, welcomed representatives of Turkey's "Sadik
Grubu" company, led by Oktay Mersin, Deputy Chairman of the company's Board of Directors.

Governor Bozorov expressed his gratitude to the Turkish observers for their participation in the recent
election, acknowledging the significance of their role in this crucial political process.

Oktay Mersin highlighted that he witnessed the voting process in Uzbekistan as transparent and fair,
conducted in full compliance with legislative standards.

During today’s meeting, company representatives shared insights from their observations in Fergana,
announcing plans to establish collaborative ties through various investments in the region. They provided
an overview of Sadik Grubu’s activities, which include sectors such as automotive manufacturing,
lubricants, insurance, and agricultural education. Additionally, they proposed partnerships in agriculture,
specifically in pomegranate and olive cultivation and beekeeping.

Governor Bozorov emphasized the region’s capacity in these areas, assuring full support for each of the
proposed projects.

The meeting also included discussions on strengthening cooperation between the cities of Denizli and
Fergana, with agreements on the necessary steps to foster future collaboration.
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